

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AT 7.30 PM ON THURSDAY 11th MARCH 2021 HELD REMOTELY USING ZOOM SOFTWARE.
Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Berry, Cllr. FitzGibbon, District Cllr. Forman and County Cllr Rickhards.
Apologies:
Cllr Mainwaring
Chairman’s Report:  2020/2021
Well what a year it has been for everyone.  Huge challenges in all of our work and personal lives that have impacted the way we live and the way we interact with each other and the world. 
It is enormously gratifying to see that there are very few cases within our own parish and as far as I am aware no deaths due to the pandemic.  

The progress we as a council have made over the past year has of course also been impacted. Our meetings were curtailed as per government guidelines and only came back a few months back in Virtual form using Zoom – which was a hugely different medium for us and of course for our community.  However, as a team we have worked together solidly and steadily to cover whatever ground was necessary, mostly planning but also some of the day to day things that are required of us for the management of the parish – mending benches – reporting pot holes and other such like – monitoring traffic and the efemia that forms a large part of what we do. 

We have also had continued support from our District and County Councillors   and extend our thanks to them for their ongoing valued assistance in supporting our efforts to work within the Country and District teams.  

We have continued to push forward with the re-designation of the incorrectly designated E road leading from Aston Cantlow to Newnham – which causes such major issues for those living in the villages especially from the anti -social behaviour of the few who use it for off-roading and the damage that often leads to due to them mostly wanting to use it when the road is muddy – which just adds to the problem.  I am pleased to be able to report that the recommendation from our local officer is for the road to be re-designated such that it will not be able to be used by motorised vehicles – this is now with government for them to consider as there were a number of objections from some of these users.  Due to the pandemic this has slowed down but we are confident that this will go through in the coming year and we are keeping everything crossed and keeping up the pressure to ensure that the decision goes with the recommendations. 

The new speed limit for Little Alne was implemented and seems for the most part to be doing what it intended – to slow down the traffic passing through.  There are of course some who still disregard the limit – but for the most part it has worked. 

Our lengthsman scheme slowed down but we are planning to pick this up again now that it is easy for contractors to undertake the work and we are aware that there are a number of things that need doing – but of course we would welcome other suggestions from those living in our parish should they be aware of anything that we may have missed.   

Participative Budgeting continues to be something that this council is keen to continue.  As a Parish it is up to you to let us know how you want our precept spent – through the Parish Plan production process we asked your opinion and it was from that that our priorities were identified through which we continue to create our annual budget.  The initiatives that we have outlined and carried out came about as a direct result of what you told us was needed.  Our hope is that you will all continue to tell us what your views are and more importantly what you believe would make a difference to the parish.  

We have of course continued to make grants and donations to the Parish entities who have asked us, and in particular have supported the Village Hall in its efforts to maintain the playground 

We are still a number of councillors short and would welcome receiving applications to join the council from anyone who may feel they would like to support the Parish.  Any interested parties should contact our clerk Liz Butterworth

Our thanks to our County and District Councillors, and my thanks to my fellow Parish Councillors for the work they have undertaken this year without their support we would not have achieved as much as we have this year, and our thanks also goes  to our clerk Liz Butterworth who sterling work continues to be reliable and effective.   Lastly I would like to extend my thanks to everyone who comes to our PC meetings or who lets us know of something that needs our attention, we believe we can be more effective when the links to all of you  are strong and regular – it is through your eyes that we see the parish and its needs.  

Thank you 

Lesley Harvey 

Chairman Aston Cantlow Parish Council

Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:


There were no matters raised by any Elector of the Parish and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40 p.m.
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